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Survey of Pear| Oyster Resources
at Nukulaelae Atoll, Tuvalu

A survey of pearl oyster stocks was carried out in April,
1990, to determine the potential for pearl oyster culture
in the lagoon.

The survey involved intensive searching for pearl
oysters, by free-diving or SCUBA diving, at 19 sitesin
and around the lagoon. The survey was carried out by a
4-man diving team (G. Preston, South Pacific
Commission; T. Gentle, Tuvalu Fisheries; M. Kamatie,
Kiribati Fisheries and M. Naseli, Tuvalu Fisheries),
assisted by local residents with local experience of pearl
oyster collection. Good coverage of the different habitat
types in the lagoon, and a comprehensive distribution of
sampling effort, was achieved. Consultations were also
held with local residents to gather anecdotal information
on the abundance and exploitation history of the
resource.

Pear|l oyster stocks were determined to be low,
especialy relative to other countries where pearl oysters
have been commercially exploited or cultured. Only
four live specimens were found during the field work,
although it was possible to examine other live and dead
shell that had aready been collected by island residents.
Present stock levels are not adequate to support the
establishment of farming activities on even a very small
scale. There is no evidence that stocks were ever vastly
more abundant than they are now, or that they have been
greatly reduced by human collection activity.
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Despite the low abundance of pearl oysters, Nukulaelae
lagoon appears to present some localised areas of
suitable pearl oyster habitat. The fact that these are
populated by other bivalve species suggest that physical,
chemical or biological conditions in the lagoon are
limiting pearl oyster population growth. In the report of
the survey, it is speculated that the limitation may be
acting at an early point in the pearl oyster life cycle,
since the few adults taken from the lagoon during the
survey, as well as shells belonging to private
individuals, appeared to demonstrate good growth and
to reach relatively large sizes.

Further research is required to determine whether pearl
oyster population growth could be promoted by
enhancing larval settlement and growth using spat
collectors and juvenile husbandry methods. The
congtraints of initiating such a project on Nukulaelae are
discussed in the report, and an alternative approach
suggested. This involves initial deployment of spat
collectors in Funafuti for research purposes, and the
gradual extension of this research to Nukulaelae and
perhaps other Tuvaluan atolls depending on results,
logistics and institutional arrangements.
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Pear| shell appearsrarein Nukulaelae, but the few specimens found nevertheless showed good growth

Other bivalves, such asthese thorny oysters and jewel-box clams, are abundant within the lagoon,
indicating that environmental conditions are generally suitable for bivalves



